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Welcome to February 
 

February, often marked by the celebration of Valentine’s Day, is universally recognized as the month of love. It is a period dedicated to expressing  
aƯection, fostering relationships, and cherishing the bonds that tie us together. However, beyond the commercialized focus on romantic love,  
February can serve as a profound month of reflection, self-love, and renewed intentions. 

Acts of Kindness and Community Engagement 
February can also be a month dedicated to spreading love through acts of kindness and community engagement. Volunteering, parƟcipaƟng in charitable events, 
and helping those in need are powerful ways to extend love beyond one’s immediate circle. These acƟons not only benefit others but also foster a sense of  
purpose and fulfillment. 

Random Acts of Kindness 
Random acts of kindness, such as paying for someone’s coffee, offering a compliment, or helping a neighbor, can create a ripple effect of posiƟvity and goodwill. 
These seemingly small gestures can have a profound impact, brightening someone’s day and reinforcing the interconnectedness of our communiƟes. 

Supporting Local Initiatives 
SupporƟng local iniƟaƟves, whether through donaƟons, volunteering, or spreading awareness, can strengthen community bonds and contribute to collecƟve 
well-being. Engaging with local organizaƟons and causes allows individuals to make a tangible difference and promote a culture of compassion and support. 
 
In conclusion, February’s theme of love and reflecƟon offers a mulƟfaceted opportunity to enrich our lives and the lives of those around us. 

Service Corner 

· We provided over 300 direct services to 734 members.  All of 
this was accomplished by only 130 acƟve volunteers.  

· The Hub made over 500 reassuring calls in 28 days. 
· The final numbers for January are not complete, however, it  
        appears as though the number of services provided has  
        increased dramaƟcally. 
· In just one week, our 65 transportaƟon volunteers completed 75 

transports for medical and grocery. 

December was an unusually busy month for our volunteers  

Hands that Help 
Lorie Huss, Transportation  

Coordinator 

Born and raised in Cleveland, Ohio in 1954, Lorie  was the 3rd of 4 
children.  After graduating from Kent State University, she entered 
the business world and lived in West Virginia, Dallas and Atlanta  
before moving to Sun City with her husband, Les in 2014.  
  
After working from home for several years, she retired and became a 
transportation volunteer in January 2019.   Many of her friends, who 
are also Staying Connected volunteers, encouraged her to accept the 
additional roles as Hub volunteer and,  later on,  as Transportation 
Coordinator.  Lorie recently commented  “I am grateful to everyone 
for their guidance, patience and continued support.  I am Inspired by 
the dedication to service of all the volunteers, especially that of our 
drivers. We could not fill the numerous requests 
week in and week out, without our wonderful  
drivers. ” 
  



 While we are on the subject of February, mid-winter for us, we hear many complaints about how cold it has been…well…How cold is it?  Our lowest rec-
orded January temperature in Bluŏon was 4 degrees in 1986. Our average low temperature is 42 and the average high is 59.  If this makes you feel cold, 
here are four Ɵps for managing cold weather according to Dr. Kenneth Horup. 
 
1. Dress in layers both inside your home and outside. 
2. Stay acƟve on the coldest days.  Find an indoor acƟvity that suits your abiliƟes.  Our health clubs offer a myriad of classes and programs. 
3. Stay hydrated. It is recommended that you consume 4 to 6 cups of water daily. This sounds a bit counterintuiƟve, but drinking cold water will keep you 
warmer than coffee or hot chocolate. 
4. Keep your feet warm and dry. MulƟple sock layers and foot exercises. Do whatever you can to keep the cold away from your feet. 

And one extra Ɵp from your editor….Go on a Caribbean cruise. 

 

 
At present, we are receiving more membership  

applicaƟons than volunteer applicaƟons.  
We need your help in recruiting new volunteers.  

 
Here are some suggesƟons: 

Talk to your neighbors, your pickleball 
and soŌball teammates, your golf 
group, your card, billiard,  
motorcycle, and yes, even your  
Buckey club (CongratulaƟons).   
 
You get the picture, everywhere you go brag about  
Staying Connected and the level of service we  
provide.  Don’t forget to menƟon how great it makes you 
feel to be helping a fellow resident. 
 
We have sent a leƩer to every Neighborhood Representa-
Ɵve asking that we be invited to their annual meeƟng to 
talk about Staying Connected.  If you get the chance, 
please speak with your NR and endorse our request. 
 
Lastly, we have alloƩed a significant budget expense for 
adverƟsing and recruiƟng. You will  be seeing  
adverƟsements and special events in the very near future. 

Our #1 Goal This Year is to Increase both the 
number of volunteers and the level of volunteer 
participation. 

 
 

 
 

A Special RecogniƟon to a volunteer, who shall remain anonymous, 
most likely saved a life by following our No Response Procedure.  This 
person arrived at the member's home for a transport request. AŌer 
ringing the doorbell and not receiving a response, the volunteer called 
the member. The member answered the phone and said that she had 
fallen and could not get up and begged the volunteer to not call 911. 
Following our proscribed procedure, the volunteer called the hub who 
then called 911 and told the volunteer to stay unƟl EMS arrived. EMS 
arrived, entered the home determined that medical transport was  
required, and called the ambulance. 
 
This a huge shout-out to a volunteer who followed the procedure. 
 

 

 

 

A copy of our No Response Procedure is included in this newsleƩer.  
We recommend that you keep a copy in your glove compartment 
should you ever need to use it. A copy of this procedure can also be 
found in the Volunteer secƟon of our website and also in Vic Net. 

Stories From The Field……... 



  

 

 

The Marketing and Event planning team is preparing for a "Launch Into Spring" 

Luncheon and Fashion Show on March 7, 2025. AIDEN LANE will present its newest 

Lowcountry spring fashions. There will be a buffet lunch by our favorite caterer, 

Smoking Valley Chef, and a complimentary wine bar. Also 

available will be a chance to do some shopping. A Pop-up shop 

will have some of Aiden Lane's brightest new spring fashions 

and accessories for sale. Tickets are $45 and are available 

through the website. 

 

 

 

 

There will be a presentation and discussion hosted by our Sponsoring Partner, No-

vant Health, February 27 at the Lakehouse. Joel Taylor, President of Hilton Head 

Medical Center, and other members of the leadership team will explain exciting 

changes coming in 2025. They will answer some of the most frequently asked questions about  

Novant Health and what they see for the future of healthcare here in the Lowcountry.  

More information coming soon. 
 
 

 

Home Maintenance Volunteer Event, March 10, Edisto Room.   

More details to follow. 

Staying Connected SCHH, Inc 
PO Box 1281,  Bluŏon, SC 29910     
843-705-2259 
hub.coord@stayingconnectedschh.org 



 

 
No-Response Action by Volunteers 
 
If you go to a house for a scheduled, confirmed service and no one answers, here are the steps needed for this potential emer-
gency situation. 
 
Call the member’s home and cell phones. 
 
If there is no answer, try the door. If it is unlocked, open and listen for noises and call their name but do not go into the house. 

 
Walk around the house and look into windows to see if you can see anyone. 

 If you see someone that needs help, call 911. 
       -      If you do not see someone, do not call 911. 

 
Next, if it is during Hub hours, call the Hub at (843) 705-2259 or (843) 705-2258. Tell the Hub your name, cell number, and the 
member’s name. Tell them whether you have called 911. The Hub will call the Member Coordinator or another Staying Con-
nected contact to come. 

 
If the Hub is closed or both lines are busy: 

Call the Member Relations Manager who will discuss the next step with you. 
If you don’t reach her/him, leave a message with your name and number, but….Keep calling until you reach a live 

person. 
 
Please stay until someone from Staying Connected arrives or until they call you. 
 
Within a day or two. Please complete an Incident Report available on the Staying Connected Website or on the Vicnet home 
page. 

 
Next in line for communication: 
     Member Relations Manager:                      Linda Foster  781-223-4483 
     Home Visits Coordinator:      Lori Anthony   843-707-1648 
     Home Maintenance Coordinator:    Bill Miles          717-887-0157 
     Transportation Coordinator                         Lorie Huss   678-358-3175 
     Director Services Manager:                        Mary O’Brien   401-369-2376 
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